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Summary of the meeting held on Tuesday, April 26, 2005
1.
Draft resolution: Request for funds to cover extrabudgetary expenses related to the change of Secretary General Assistant Secretary General (CP/CAAP-2741/05 rev.1)
The Committee considered the revised draft resolution “Request for funds to cover extrabudgetary expenses related to the change of Secretary General and Assistant Secretary General”,(CP/CAAP-2741/05 rev.1).  Various delegations expressed their concerns acknowledging that the Organization was confronted with a serious financial situation and that austerity and financial prudence was required at all levels.  While recognizing the importance and needs of transition teams, the Committee recommended that the General Secretariat should monitor operating expenses to ensure compliance within the budgetary allocation.  Other delegations urged that every attempt should be made to ensure that the budget for works at the official residence of the Secretary General remain within the budgetary allocation.  The Committee then approved the draft resolution and agreed that the Chair present it to the Permanent Council at its meeting scheduled for the next day.
2.
Consideration of document “Projected 2005 shortfall in the maintenance accounts and projected 2006 budget shortfalls in the information technology accounts 
The Committee heard a presentation by the Director of the Department of Administration and Finance on the short falls for 2005 and 2006, document CP/CAAP-2742/05.  With regard to the shortfall contemplated for 2005, the Committee requested the Secretariat to present a recommendation on how to solve it.  With respect to the shortfalls contemplated for 2006, the Committee agreed to deal with that during the discussions of the 2006 budget resolution.
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